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Hi everybody,  

We hope you all had a lovely half term break and are feeling refreshed and ready for this half term. 
We imagine there will be lots of changes coming over the next few weeks but we know that the 
Underhill community will come together to make sure that everything happens in a safe and 
supportive way.  

We will be listening eagerly to the PM’s announcement later and are hoping that schools will be back 
to full reopening from the 8th March. As soon as we have more information, we will be letting you 
know the arrangements.  

Thank you to everyone who has replied to the survey about Remote Learning. It has been 
overwhelmingly positive and we are in awe of how you have all managed to support your children 
and be their teachers during this time, along with all your other responsibilities. The fact that the 
children have continued to learn so well and continue their progress will make all the difference when 
they are back learning in school.  

It is the last week of Feel Good February and we hope you have been enjoying supporting your 
children (and yourselves) to feel good about all the brilliant things that have been achieved and to 
know what to do if things aren’t feeling so good. This week we would like to celebrate the end of Feel 
Good February by thinking about Feel Good Friendships. Friendships should make you feel good 
about yourself and it is really important to understand how to form positive relationships and know 
what to do if a friend isn’t making you feel happy or safe. We will be thinking more about this in our 
assembly tomorrow.  

Have a great week everyone!  

Jennie Reed and Nicola Hayles 
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NOTICES AND NEWS 

SAFER INTERNET DAY  2021 – AN INTERNET WE TRUST 

 

On Tuesday 9th February we celebrated Safer Internet Day. This year’s theme was ‘An internet we trust’. 
This day encourages everyone to play their part in making the internet a better place. It is celebrated 
globally and coordinated in the UK by the UK Safer Internet Centre. Safer Internet Day is a great 
opportunity to talk to others about the safe, responsible and positive use of technology, and to pledge how 
you will help to create a kinder and better online community. The children watched virtual 
assemblies, spoke about the importance of this day in PSHE and completed some amazing work. Check 
their work out here... 
 
 
 
 

OUR NURSERY AND RECEPTION CHILDREN 

 

We had some brilliant discussions (including one about Alexa which 
was fascinating!) The children drew some lovely pictures of their 
favourite app or website that made them feel good. 
 

We talked about age limits for games and films and the importance 
of feeling good and safe when we were watching and 
playing things. 
 
 
 

 

FROM OUR YEAR 1’s 

 
 

FROM OUR YEAR 2’s 

 
 



 

 

      

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

FROM OUR YEAR 3s we had some beautiful 
posters. 
 
 
 

FROM OUR YEAR 4s 

 
 
 



 

 

      

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

OUR YEAR 5s created some poems and performed some raps 

YEAR 6 made data gift boxes and learnt about keeping ourselves safe online by not disclosing personal 
information. 



 

 

      

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

UNDERHILL GALLERY 

More wonderful work from our children to share with you……. 

 

 RECEPTION 

In Reception this week, Arthur made papier mache planets and Emily designed a solar system bunting!  
Noah, Ivan, Maya, Shay and Emily all worked together as a team to create our new class robot named 
Teachmode Bot. This was inspired by the story Robot Rumpus which the children have loved! 
 

 

 

 



 

 

      

 

 

 

 

  

YEAR 5 have been working on writing biographies this week. Please do read Sinan’s, Melissa’s, Alex and 
Fedir’s wonderful work below.  

 

 



 

 

      

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

YEAR  3; Year 3 are back at it with some amazing art creations. This time they are making predator insects! 
Look at the fantastic work they have done!   



 

 

      

  CHANGE IN FINANCIAL CIRCUMSTANCES? 

We understand that many of our family's financial circumstances may have changed during this latest 
Coronavirus lockdown. If this has or does happen to you we want to ensure that you are able to access Free 
School meals for your child (in Reception through to Year 6) as soon as possible. Please complete the online 
secure form at https://forms.gle/zVEufraNTU6jQANG7  if you would like us to check for you. Whilst the school 
is closed this entitlement will be in the form of a £15 supermarket voucher sent to you every week for each 
child that is eligible. 

 

 



 

 

      

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
  

 

Our Children's Centre are running virtual sessions for the following: 

Introduction to solid foods/Weaning  
9th March 10-11am  
Text 07950 791287 
 
Boogie Mites for 0-5 years old  
Wednesdays 9.15am - 10am t 
Text 07718 648305  
 
Basic Greek lessons for adults and children  
Thursdays  1pm - 1.45pm  
Text 07718 648305 

 
Rhyme Time Fridays  0-5 years old  
Fridays 10.30am - 11.15am  
Text 07718 648305 

 

Please email info@underhillcc.barnetmail.net or text 07718 648 305 for Adult courses in partnership 
with Barnet & Southgate College 

ESOL  

Art for Wellbeing Wednesdays 6pm -7.30pm  

If parents/carers need advice and information they can contact 07718 648305 

on Monday 9.30am - 11.30am   
 

Welfare advice and Locality housing navigator advice please email info@underhillcc.barnetmail.net or 
call 020 8449 2423 to book a telephone appointment. 

Telephone Counselling text 07718 648305 to arrange sessions 

Please also find attached the East/Central Locality timetable 

https://www.barnet.gov.uk/sites/default/files/virtual_january_2021.pdf 

 



 

 

      

 

 

 


